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Ford Passes Bill to Implement Landmark “Second Chance” Small Business Loan Program
SPRINGFIELD, IL – On Wednesday, state Rep. La Shawn K. Ford (D-Chicago) passed legislation through the Illinois House of Representatives to create a loan program to help nonviolent ex-offenders start small businesses.  Ford’s program would be able to capture federal funds available from U.S. Congressman Danny K. Davis’ landmark federal “Second Chance Act.”
“If we are ever going to close the revolving door on our state prisons, we need to help reformed offenders find gainful employment and get their lives back on track,” Ford said.  “Incarceration is expensive and with such a high percentage of offenders returning to prison, it’s obvious that we need to change our way of dealing with crime.”   
Ford’s House Bill 436 would create a small business loan program through the Illinois Department of Commerce and Economic Opportunity to help qualified ex-offenders receive low interest loans to start a small business.  Qualified ex-offenders include any person who has served time in an Illinois adult correctional center and who was not convicted of a crime of violence, a Class X felony, or twice convicted of a felony.  Eligible applicants must submit a business plan to qualify, and grants will be available to help interested offenders develop a plan.
The loan program would be funded primarily by federal funds to be available in accordance with the “Second Chance Act” signed into law by former President George W. Bush.  Ford believes that this program will result in more tax revenues for Illinois and less dependence on social services.    

“If the goal of our criminal justice system is to reduce crime and rehabilitate those who have broken the law, then the system is failing,” Ford said.  “Until we enact broad reforms, I’m going to keep pushing innovative ways to help ex-offenders leave their past behind them and work towards rebuilding their families and their communities.”
Ford’s legislation is now in the state Senate for further consideration.  For more information, please contact Rep. Ford’s constituent service office at (773) 378-5902.
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